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	Heritage Place:
	18-22 Cardigan Street Carlton 
	PS ref no:
	HO35
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What is significant?
HO35, being the terrace row of three attached, two-storey rendered Victorian dwellings at 18-22 Cardigan Street, Carlton, which dates from 1874, is significant. The individual properties are contributory, reflecting their relatively simple form and detailing in the Carlton context.

How is it significant?
HO35, being the terrace row at 18-22 Cardigan Street, Carlton, is of local historical significance and representative value to the City of Melbourne.
Why is it significant?
HO35, being the terrace row at 18-22 Cardigan Street, Carlton, built in 1874 for owner, William Coulson, is of historical significance (Criterion A). Its construction in the 1870s is demonstrative of this phase of development in the suburb in the pre-Boom era; and its survival as a substantially intact row informs an understanding of early Carlton and the development of the terrace type as a response to the pressure for accommodation in Melbourne on the fringe of the city.
HO35, being the terrace row is also of representative value (Criterion D). While unremarkable in terms of design, it is representative of the rows constructed in the years prior to the boom and in some cases in the period afterwards; it also retains its substantial external intactness which, for a terrace of the 1870s, is of note. Its relatively simple form and detailing is typical of pre-Boom terraces; and the integrity of the building remains good. It is distinguished by the transverse gable-ended roof shared by the three dwellings, with prominent chimneys to the roof ridge; cast iron lacework friezes and balustrading; simple brackets and lion’s head masques to the wingwalls and orbs to the parapet; and the cast iron palisade front fences on bluestone bases with original gates. Its early character and role within the street also remain legible, evoking a time when streetscapes of terrace rows proliferated through Melbourne’s inner north and the terrace row was a distinctive vernacular building type across suburban Melbourne.

Primary source
Carlton Heritage Review (Lovell Chen, 2021)
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